College Annual

General Meeting

7.30pm Tuesday
21 November 2023

Duncan Street Campus
Conference Room

All members of our College
community are encouraged to
attend this important gathering.

Refreshments will be served in the
Hospitality Suite at the conclusion

of the meeting.

PLEASE NOTE
The Uniform Shop will

be closed on Friday
17 November.

The Ursula Frayne Catholic College
community acknowledges the Whadjuk
people of the Noongar nation, the
traditional owners who have walked
upon and cared for this land for
thousands of years. We acknowledge
the continued deep spiritual attachment
and relationship of Aboriginal and Torres
Strait Islander peoples to this country
and commit ourselves to the ongoing
journey of reconciliation.

admin@ufcc.wa.edu.au
https://www.ufcc.wa.edu.au

=« URSULA FRAYNE

Some of our Kindy students enjoying the
Slime Colour Fun Run.

-

From the Principal

Dear Parents, Students and Friends of Ursula Frayne Catholic College,

CALL FOR NOMINATIONS

| again invite and encourage all members of our Frayne community
to seriously consider nominating for positions on the Friends of
Frayne Council and associated positions and the College Advisory
Council. Don’t leave it to someone else! Take a risk and make a
personal commitment to put yourself forward to work as a member
of one of these groups for 2024. Your child’s experience at Frayne
will be richer because of your contribution. Further information
about these roles is available on the College website.

Each of us has a personal responsibility to ensure that our learning and faith sharing com-
munity, centred in Christ continues to flourish to the degree that each of us lives out the spirit
of our College Prayer “to serve unceasingly and give generously of ourselves in order to build
a loving community where all may be nurtured and grow in wisdom and love”.

All members of our community are encouraged to consider nominating for a position on the
2024 College Advisory Council as Elected Members or the Friends of Frayne Council and associ-
ated positions.

Further information in relation to the College Advisory Council (CAC) and a Nomination Form
can be accessed here

Justice |

Hospitality

| Excellence | Compassion | Respect
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From the Principal cont...

If you would like to find out more about the role of a CAC elected member or in relation to the Friends of Frayne, feel free to contact either
the Principal, the College Advisory Council Chair or the President of the Friends of Frayne via Mandy Williams (9470 0943 or
mandy.williams@ufcc.wa.edu.au).

GIVEN THE STRENGTH OF OUR COMMUNITY | AM CONFIDENT THAT WE CAN POSITIVELY RESPOND TO THIS CHALLENGE.

CONGRATULATIONS

Angelina Kosta (Year 9) and Trinity Doulis (Year 8 ) both competed in the All Schools Champ-
ionships at the State Athletics Centre on the weekend. Angelina competed in 100m, 200m
and the 90m hurdles. She made the final of all three events and finished just outside the
medals with fourth place in hurdles. Trinity received a silver medal for the 3000m walk and
qualified for the Australian All Schools Championships!

Congratulations girls!

With regards and best wishes.

Mr Geoff Mills
Principal

Chaplain’s Reflection
MOTHER OF ALL CHURCHES

The feast of the Dedication of the Lateran Basilica is on 9 November. This Basilica is also called the Church of the Holy Saviour or the Church
of St John the Baptist. This is the oldest and highest ranking Basilica in Rome. Many people think that this honour is for St Peter’s Basilica,
but no, it is for St John Lateran which is also the cathedral of the diocese of Rome. It was built in the time of Constantine and is the oldest
church in the West since it was consecrated by Pope Sylvester in 324.

This feast is celebrated in all Catholic churches around the world. For some, it can be strange to celebrate the anniversary of a church in
Rome but this feast is more than that. This feast comes as a sign of unity with the Pope and all the Catholic world. It is the Cathedral of
Rome and the church of the Pope, and in a way, it is the mother of all the churches. Pope Francis reminds us that this feast, "invites us to
meditate on the communion of all the churches, that is the Christian community. By analogy with the world, we are encouraged to work in
order that humanity can overcome frontiers of hostility and indifference, to build bridges of understanding and dialogue, to make the world
a family of peoples reconciled among themselves, living in solidarity and fraternal love. The Church is a sign of expectation of this new
humanity, when she lives and spreads with her testimony the Gospel, message of hope and reconciliation for all humankind".

It is important to build beautiful churches that remind us that God is with us always, but we need to remember the Church is not formed
from the bricks and stones of the building rather of all her members that are 'living stones' built on the foundation stone that is Christ,

because when Christ comes to our heart ,we become the Temple of God.

Fr Jesus Bello, College Chaplain, Duncan Street Campus

Vinnies Christmas Appeal

Thank you all for your generosity towards the Vinnies Christmas Appeal.

V_inhies Christmas Appeal

@ St Vincent de Paul Society

W g00d, works

Students, staff, and families have until Friday 1 December to bring in donations on
both campuses.

This year we are also inviting students over the age of 16 to get involved in the packing of hampers with the St Vincent de Paul Team at Our
Lady Help of Christians Hall on Friday 15 December. Any interested students who graduate in 2024, staff or parents, who would like to be
involved in the distribution of Christmas Hampers in the days that follow are also welcome to be involved. If you are interested in joining in
as a parent, staff member, current or past student please let me know.

Best wishes

Mrs Sarah Quin, Head of Ministry
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Write A Book In A Day - Award Winner!

As you might remember, in week 3 of Term 3 Ursula Frayne Catholic College had 7 teams, each made up of about 10 students, all partici-
pating in the annual Write A Book In A Day competition.

All of our teams had to work tirelessly for 12 hours straight to plan, write and illustrate an entire book within a single day and we had some
amazing results!

Well, the winners have just been announced and...Ursula Frayne Catholic College has taken out TWO awards:

e  Upper School - Best lllustrated Book in WA
e  Upper School National Award — Best lllustrated Book

That makes it two years in a row now that we have had a team win an award in this amazing competition following last year’s winning team
The Doots, who took out the best book prize for the Senior School category in WA in 2022.

This year, we won awards for best illustrated book both in the state AND NATIONALLY! This makes the first time our students have taken
out a national award for Write A Book In A Day.

The winning team was Eunoia: The Beautiful Thinkers for their book Noia.
You can read the winning book by clicking here.

A huge congratulations goes out to all the members of this team for their amazing achievement. Eunoia: The Beautiful Thinkers are:

Connie Higgs Ross Proctor Felicity Sawin Michelle Lee
Madeleine Soo Olivia Braulio Elena Oee Tabitha McPherson
Katie Dewar Jamie Chamunee

Upper School
Best lllustrated Book °

wa

Upper School National
°

L ]
Best lllustrated Book

Winner.
Noia by Eunoia

Winner

Noia

J 3 °
S £ 4 The Beautiful Thinkers, ,

‘ﬂc:] % , Ursula Frayne Catholic College
¢ | / / .

Eunoia The Beautiful Thinkers,
Ursula Frayne Catholic College

-~ ® e KiDs canceR PROJECT L
» WRITE ABOOK INADAY

-~ ® ‘THE KIDS' CANCER PROJECT, - -
» WRITEABOOK INA DAY

°

To read the other books, click on the titles:

e Book Baristas - The Treasure of Rottnest

e  Bazoink! - A Gnome’s Day Out

e The llliterati - The Hidden Garden Down the Alley
e The Chronicles - Boxes

e  The Rammies - The Hunt for the Rammie Ruby

e Al Dente - Dawn of Eden

Miss Tenille Walsh
Teacher
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1o_d1ldrVWr9SF-WDbGpFeLIyBQ9jTlNF/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1guMhsg7Tm69MXqQPFGsoZengy85txbeS/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/13jbYTmqe55glrXeUrhictd2Oo8PFfpwY/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/13Zh7PzQMhlNSjKDa3VLA0IjMOVI2GH0H/view
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Preparatory School Awards

Congratulations to the following students on receiving awards on 9 November 2023:

PPR Merit PPW Merit
Georgia Cleland Mikayla Xiao

1R Merit 1w Merit 1G Merit
Theodore Bahk Thomas Tay Isaac Bridge
Matthew Ling Eliza Dewar Jordyn Nutt

Henry Riggs

2R Merit 2wW Merit
Emily Fraser Sophia Hung Lien Fat
Lucas Wilson Shinuki Pallewasala
Jake Thomas Alessia Screech

Friends of Frayne
KINDY FAMILY GETAWAY

Wow! Look at the turnout for the Kindy families getaway to Karrinyup Waters. It looks
like a great time was had by all. Thank you to our wonderful Class Coordinators, Alana
Harper, Georgie Nash and Courtney Ishiguchi for organising this fun weekend away.

FRIENDS
of FRAYNE

YEAR 1 FAMILY PICNIC

The fabulous Year 1 Class Coordinators organised a family picnic at
Tomato Lake. They had a great turnout and everyone had lots of fun.

Thank you to Leanne Loveless, Emma Brown, Kim Gardiner and Courtney
Riggs for organising.

YEAR 3 FAMILY CHRISTMAS EVENT

Year 3 got in early and enjoyed a family friendly Christmas Party at Donny Taco in West Perth. Fantastic effort
Class Coordinators Allira Barker and Rene Myles - thank you for organising a super night out.
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Friends of Frayne News cont... . p
¢

Y
- 7
COUNCIL NOMINATIONS OPEN FOR 1 MORE WEEK! ; =
<
Nominations for positions on the Friends of Frayne Council are now open and will close on Friday 17 November 2023. w\?
Our Annual Community Meeting is on the evening of Tuesday 21 November at the Duncan Campus. /P = O
If you're interested in nominating for a position on the Council including 2024 Class Coordinator roles, please fill out a F RI E N DS

nomination form and either email to Friendsoffrayne@ufcc.wa.edu.au or deliver to the Friends of Frayne box inside the

Balmoral Campus office. of FRAYNE

Click here for a copy of the nomination form.

For information about the various roles on the council please look under "Documentation" via the following link -
https://ufcc.wa.edu.au/friends-of-frayne/

FRIENDS OF FRAYNE MEETING - NEXT WEEK!

Our next meeting is next Wednesday, 15 November @ 7pm, in-person at the Duncan Street Campus. If you are interested in joining in,
but unable to attend in person, we are aiming to have you join online. To register your online attendance please email

Friendsoffrayne@ufcc.wa.edu.au by COB Tuesday 14 November.
Check out our new
Instagram page at - @
friendsoffrayne

Friends of Frayne

Duncan Campus Group Photos Ordering

Following the groups photography by Kapture last Term on the Duncan Street Campus, you can now view and order any special photos taken
this year.

When visiting https://kapture.com.au/School-Sports-and-Events-Gallery you will need to enter our school code under the Sports and Event
tab to access the gallery: RENPHC

Ms Mary McGonigle, Community and Events Officer

Are You Interested?

YOUTH BALLET WA & CHARLESWORTH BALLET
PRESENT THE ONE HOUR FAIRYTALE CLASSIC

Ther erﬂe Prmce

A Magical Opera by Rachel Portman based on the beloved classvc by Antoine de Saint- Exupery

DECEMBER 20-21, 2023
PERTH CONCERT HALL

24 25 Nq%ve
Tickets: www.ticketswa

Q)) Ciny llf

C) rm
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Are You Interested?

where our coaches and alppoltiue CURTIN UNIVERSITY

community wil hetp souuniock | \fjeTORIA PARK
your trie potentialin thelatert: SWIMMING CLUB

Aqualife Centre

YOUTH JOB SEARCH SERIES
WITH ALISON BANNISTER

Youth Job Searching Tips & Tricks | 7 December, 5-6.30pm
Youth Resume Tips & Tricks | 14 December, 5-6.30pm

Youth Interview Tips & Tricks | 21 December, 5-6.30pm

Workshops are designed for 14-25 years
$3 per person, per workshop snacks provided.

r"‘. Townor WE'RE OPEN
@', VICTORIA PARK iclrie

Come to a one-stop-shop event to talk to the experts about station and
public space design, construction and supporting bus services. Bring the
whole family for a weekend outing and join us on Sunday, 12 November
from 10am to 2pm at one of three locations for a free sausage sizzle and
to have your questions answered.

Cannington Temporary Bus Interchange
Location: Opposite of 53 Cecil Avenue, just 400m west of Cannington
Station
Free face painting / Free sausage sizzle
Free fairy floss / Entertainment / Live music
Mobility device training with the Transperth Education Team
Answers to your questions.

Carlisle Station Car Park

Location: Car park entrance via Bank Street
Free sausage sizzle / Free face painting
Live music / Answers to your questions.

Armadale Station Car Park

Location: Eastern car park off Commerce Ave
Free sausage sizzle / Free face painting
Live music / Answers to your questions.

Read more for full event details, see you there!

SPREAD THE WORD!

for Alumni of St Mary’s,
CBC Leederville,
Aranmore Catholic College

& Aranmore Catholic

SUNDuWNER R

24 NOV 2023 | 4:30M - 8:00PM ARANMORE
RSVP @ EVENTBRITE Cé”(r)lill(?g.cl(é

FREE EVENT FOR OVER 18S
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Are You Interested?

Things you need to know

This guide has been prepared to help you plan your
journey to school during the Armadale/Thornlie Line
shutdown.

Travelling to
Ursula Frayne
Catholic College

Bus routes have been planned with school students
in mind and additional services will operate around
school start and finish times.

VIC PARK - ARMADALE/THORNLIE

SHUTDOWN ——

= = The main bus routes servicing Victoria Park Station and
nearby area during the shutdown are:

+ Route 908 (limited stops) operates between Victoria
Your guide to taking Park and Cannington stations, via Shepperton Rd and
Transperth to school Sevenoaks St
during the shutdown N % + Passengers travelling towards Armadale can transfer to
: 1 Route 907 (limited stops) at Shepperton Rd, near Oats St
* Route 930 operates between Perth and Thornlie Station,
via Shepperton Rd
» Passengers travelling towards Perth can catch the train
from Victoria Park Station.

November 2023

There may be multiple journey options that suit you.
Visit transperth.wa.gov.au
to plan your journey and allow extra travel time.

Public Transport
Authority

Some students may be Transperth
eligible for free travel .
during the shutdown. Information
Scan the QR code for Transperth Website

. . trans 7el'th.Wa, ov.au
more information. 2 g

Transperth InfoLine
136213

National Relay Service (NRS)
Customers who are deaf or have a hearing
or speech impairment can call through the NRS.

TTY service users call 133 667 and ask for 13 62 13.

Speak and Listen users ca

g’—" and ask for 13 62 13.
Bus s

NN raintine cozed

B roreperthparing

A s

[ Pedestrian Acces

Translating and Interpreting Service
If you require an interpreter please call TIS
on 13 14 50 and ask to be connected to 13 62 13

Rutfand Avenue

The Transperth App
Download the official Transperth app available for
Android and i

My Alerts

Sign up for My Account via ou ite or app and

activate My Alerts to receive e notifications of
ges or disruptions to s

Follow Transperth

0

ssaciaionfor the Bind :
Disclaimer:

ool s aybe & Transperth

N To Ursula Frayne Catholic College

Pedestrian crossings near Victoria Park Station may close temporarily during the shutdown
to allow for safe construction works. Please follow traffic management and signage.
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Are You Interested?

Free Travel Entitlement
Information for Schools

What is the Free Travel Entitlement?

The State Government announced a Free Travel
Entitlement in recognition of the inconvenience caused
by the Armadale/Thornlie Line Shutdown. As a result,
we'll provide six months of free travel to eligible, regular
Armadale/Thornlie Line passengers (including school
students).

To be eligible you will need to be:

+ A current SmartRider user;

+ Have used a train service from an Armadale/
Thornlie Line station between Carlisle and
Armadale and at least once a week for 13 weeks
{does not have to be consecutive) in the six
months prior to 17 September 2023.

Those eligible will automatically have a free travel
token applied to their SmartRider for free travel
between 20 November 2023 to 31 May 2024 so there
is no need to apply or register for the entitlement.

What about students starting Year 7
in 2024 who have not already met the
eligibility criteria?

In recognition that many students do not start travelling
on public transport until they start high school, the
Government has extended the free entitlement to
include students starting Year 7 in 2024. Students
starting Year 7 in 2024 who have not already met the
eligibility criteria but would ordinarily have travelled
from an affected station (j.e. stations between
Armadale/Thornlie to Carlisle) to get to or from school
will be eligible for free travel from the start of the school
year until 31 May 2024.

As many schools use SmartRiders for purposes other
than travel, the Free Travel Entitlement will be issued

in addition to Student SmartRiders, so new students
should apply for their Student SmartRider in the normal
manner and also be given a free travel pass if they
believe they will be taking public transport between the
start of the school year and 31 May 2024.

How wrill students collect their
free travel pass?

Transperth will send free travel passes to eligible schools
(overleaf) at the start of the 2024 school year for the
incoming Year 7 cohort.

The distribution of the free travel pass will be managed
by the school. A step-by-step process on how the school
will manage the free travel passes has been included.

Publlc Transport
Authority

VIC PARK — ARMADALE/THORNLIE

SHUTDOWN

FROM 20 NOV '23

What do | need to do?

STEP 1: You will need to provide a nominated
representative at the school for Transperth to send
the free passes and communicate with.

The school will also need to advise Transperth of an
approximate number of passes required (i.e. an estimated
number of Year 7 students who are anticipated to start

in the 2024 year). Transperth will provide some spare
passes for additional students or replacement passes if
students lose their cards (see Step 4 below).

Please email freetravel@pta.wa.gov.au to nominate

your representative and number of passes required
by Friday, 24 November 2023,

STEP 2: Transperth will issue the free travel passes to
the school at the start of the school year in 2024.

The application process for these passes will begin from
8 January 2024 or whenever your school is open for
students to collect passes. We request that you also
nominate this date,

STEP 3: The free travel pass will be issued to Year 7
students by your school representative, if you are
satisfied that the student:

+ Was likely to have travelled to and from school
by train from an impacted station (i.e. stations
between Armadale/Thornlie to Carlisle); or

+ Is not in Year 7 but is new to the school and
would have met the criteria above.

STEP 4: Make sure the student is aware of key rules
under the Terms and Conditions of use including:

* The free travel pass can only be used by the
student to whom it is issued

* The student must carry their Student SmartRider
or appropriate identification with them as well as
the free travel pass

+ It does not include free public transport for
parents/guardians

+ The free travel period will end 31 May 2024, at
which point the student will need to pay a fare

« If the student loses or damages the free travel
pass they will need to pay a fare while they wait
for a new free travel pass to be issued. This will
be done via the school. The Public Transport
Authority is not liable for any expenses incurred
as a result of students losing their Free Travel
Entitlement in this instance, nor will it refund any
fares as a result.

Full Terms and Conditions can be found overleaf.

@ Transperth
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Are You Interested?

Which schools are eligible for the
free travel pass?

Eligible schools include:

+ Ursula Frayne Catholic College

+ Kent Street Senior High School

+ Sowillo Community High School

« Australian Islamic College (Thornlie)

+ Cannington Community College
(inc Edu Support Centre)

+ St Norberts College

+ John Wollaston Anglican Community School
» Kenwick School

+ Kelmscott Senior High School

+ John Calvin Christian College

» Lumen Christi College

+ Armadale Senior High School
{inc Edu Support Centre)

What if a student attends a school outside
of those listed above and would have
travelled from an impacted station

(i.e. stations between Armadale/Thornlie
to Carlisle)?

If a student attends a school outside of those listed
above and would have travelled by train from an
impacted station (i.e, stations between Armadale/
Thornlie to Carlisle) then they can apply for a free travel
pass at one of our InfoCentres.

Students must provide:

+ Proof of enrolment at the school

* Proof of address, which must be from an
impacted area (i.e. Carlisle to Armadale/Thornlie).

What if a student is not eligible
orin Year 7?

For those students who are not starting Year 7 at one of
the schools listed above and do not meet the eligibility
criteria (for example, they are new to the school and
have just moved into the area) they can be provided
with a free travel pass by the school.

Who can | contact for more information?

Please email freetravel@pta.wa.gov.au for any
questions about the Free Travel Entitlement.

Public Transport
Authority

TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF USE

Use of the Armadale/Thornlie Line Shutdown
Free Travel Entitlement is subject to the following
terms and conditions:

1. That the Free Travel Entitlement applied to a
student’s SmartRider is issued subject to the
conditions of the Public Transport Authority Act
and Public Transport Authority Regulations 2003.

2. The SmartRider card with the free entitlement
token applied or the free travel pass may only be
used by the customer to whom it is issued.

3. You consent to the collection, use and disclosure
of your information in accordance with Public
Transport Authority’s Privacy Statement which can
be found at www.transperth.wa.gov.au/privacy

4. The Free Travel Entitlement is not transferable or
refundable (cannot be used by parents/guardians).

5. The Free Travel Entitlement is valid from the start of
the school year to 31 May 2024 or when the Public
Transport Authority applies/removes the token,
whichever period is greater.

6. The Free Travel Entitlement includes free public
transport on the Transperth network (bus, train and
ferry) during this period.

7. Students with a free travel pass must also carry
their Student SmartRider or another form of
identification with them when travelling to verify
their entitlement.

8. If the student loses or damages the free travel pass
and/or their SmartRider, they will need to pay fares
while they apply and wait for a new free travel pass
or replacement SmartRider. The Public Transport
Authority is not liable for any expenses incurred
as a result of students losing their Free Travel
Entitlement in this instance, nor will it refund any
fares as a result.

@ Transperth
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